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PUBLIC HEARING
The Grove at Eldorado PD
(PD-24-006221)



Location

Located southwest of the 
intersection of East Eldorado 
Parkway and Castle Ridge Drive.

Subject property is 2.159-acre 
vacant, undeveloped land, 
zoned Light Commercial (LC).



Proposed development includes:
2 buildings 
• 11,602 sq. ft. Restaurant/Retail in the front
• 5,860 sq. ft. Medical Office in the rear

Not able to fully comply with commercial development 
standards because of the staggered shape of the site. 

Requesting to rezone the subject property to a new Planned
Development district based on Light Commercial (LC) district 
with modified standards:

1. Parking ratio and size
2. Side yard setback encroachment
3. Fire lane width reduction



Proposal

• Requesting an awning overhang 1.5’ into the 
side yard setback (open space adjacent).

• Restaurant parking ratio change from 1:100 to 
1:200 (previously allowed for developments 
over 15,00 sq ft)

• Requesting reduced parking stall size from 
10’x20’ to 9’x20’ 



Design Standards
Development meets all standards for architectural design.

Restaurant/Retail

Medical/Office



Development meets all standards for landscaping and screening.

Landscape and 
Screening



Additional 
Considerations

The engineering, fire, and building departments have all reviewed the proposal 
and given approval for zoning purposes. The applicants will still need obtain the 
proper permits before they can start development. 

The Future Land Use Plan for the area calls out Commercial/Retail, which will 
remain as the proposed use.



Recommendatio
n

The applicant has made significant effort toward meeting the Town’s vision for 
the area through the proposed site layout and overall willingness to provide a 
quality development that almost fully meets the Town’s standards. 

The property’s shape and size pose challenges to a financially feasible 
development, the requested modified standards allow both lots to be able to 
develop and operate on their own. 

Planning and Zoning Commission recommends approval (7-0).


